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Minutes for BGMRC, Inc.
Call to Order
[bookmark: _GoBack]A regular monthly meeting of The Bill Gremillion Memorial Radio Club, Inc. was held on March 28, 2019, at the Newnan Golden Corral. The meeting was called to order at 1900 hrs and was presided over by President Scott Marlowe, WX4SKY, with Beth Walker, KB4BAW as secretary. 

Prayer was given by – John Caldwell, Chaplin – N4HIC
Attendees 
Voting members in attendance included: see check-in sheet.  A quorum was present.
Guests in attendance included: see check-in sheet.
Members not in attendance: see check-in sheet
Adoption of Agenda
A motion was made by Larry Chappell - WX4LEC, and seconded by Scott Royle – KK4Z to adopt the proposed agenda. The motion carried by a voice vote with no one voting against the motion.	
Approval of Minutes 
The minutes of the February, 2019 meeting were made available on the BGMRC Yahoo Groups Page, emailed to the membership with current email addresses, and in the attendance log book for review prior to tonight’s meeting.  
 A motion to approve the minutes was made by Scott Royle, and seconded by Gary Beckstedt - WB4GMB.  Motion carried my voice vote with no one voting against the motion.
Announcements
Scott Marlowe introduced 2 new club members.  
	Jeff Miller - KA9BJT
        Roger Reid - KN4TKJ
Info on Field Day 2019 was provided by both Scott Marlowe and Gary Beckstedt.
	Scott reviewed the fact that year’s Field Day brought challenges that we hope not to have to deal with this year by being better prepared.  We don’t want to work it as a contest.  He reminded the membership that there are 3 objectives to Field Day.
1. Make as many contacts as possible.
2. Operate under difficult conditions
3. Engage the Public
Gary stated that Field Day 2019 will be June 29th and 30th.   He would like anyone and everyone to       help.  We are looking at locations other than Pine Rd.  One option is 1st Ave. Park, Downtown Newnan.  Rick Melville – KK4DDK, talked to City Officials and they would be very excited for us to use that site. There is no electric, but there are restrooms, picnic shelters, and lots of trees.  This location is very visible to the public. 
One suggestion was to sell Car Wash Tickets at Field Day.
Please contact Gary to volunteer.  We will need help with food, radios, public coordinator set up in gazebo area to greet people, and clean up.  This will be a 24-hour operation.
Gary reviewed the possible move of the Madras Repeater to Cannon Gate.  
Work is continuing at the Cannon Gate site by the county, but they are still waiting for the site to dry out from all of the recent rain. Gary will resubmit the equipment list to Loudon Communications for a new estimate as the old one is only good for 30 days.  Currently the total spend to make the move is $5414.00.  There were no questions. 
Scott announced that Walter Jones Jr. -KN4NQX was appointed Activities Chairman, and Carl Bellamy - KN4RNO, was added to Outreach/Education/Licensing Committee
The Balloon Launch is pending the receipt of the transmitter.  Scott will update the status on Facebook.
Scott discussed the need for the membership to address fundraising and how the club wants to handle it.  The are several possibilities; “pass the hat”, mandatory fee, sales.  He also mentioned the possibility of increasing dues instead of fundraising.  
Scott reminded the membership to sign up for Kroger Community Rewards and Amazon Smile    to support the club.  
Todd Walker – WA4TAW, stated that he could get Car Wash coupons again
The shrimp fundraiser was also mentioned.
Frank Kimball - KK4YTM, mentioned that sales are hard for retirees as they don’t see many people to sell to.  
Rick stated that with dues and a few small fundraisers, such as a yard sale, we could have $15,000 in 4 years. 
Scott stated that the club is excited about the membership growth, however, we need to be careful.  If members are not active and do not attend meetings, we could have trouble establishing a quorum in order to conduct business.  
Scott announced that the Bouvet DXpedition vessel has suffered substantial damages from a cyclone and is headed back to South Africa.  Therefore, the DXepedition is once again postponed.
Beth Walker – KB4BAW, announced that we have 2 new members and 1 renewal since last meeting.  Total membership is 73 with 18 members who are new for 2019. 
Beth also asked for a volunteer for Sunday Evening Net Coordinator as well as Net Control Operators.  
Phyllis Chappell – WX4PVC, announced that she is organizing a yard sale for the club on June 8th. WE still need a location, but one possible site is on Hwy 29 North.  Please begin gathering items now.  Items that sell well are household items and furniture.  Things that do not sell well are clothing, and used computer items.  All unsold items will be donated to charity.  Phyllis does have space to store larger items if needed.    
Next Month’s Club meeting will be at the original Sprayberry’s Barbecue on Sprayberry Ave. NOT at Golden Corral! 
Officers’ Reports
     Treasurer – Rick Melville – KK4DDK – Provided the Treasurer’s Report 
Committee Reports
      None
Unfinished Business:
      None
New Business: 
  Bob Proffitt – KN4AIP made the following motion:  The club will have dual logos, the current “blue” logo and the legacy “lighting bolt” logo.  Motion was seconded by Brian Hill – KM4UCV.  Considerable discussion was held until a motion was made to end discussion by Rick Melville, and seconded by Gary Beckstedt. John Caldwell made a motion to table motion to next meeting which was seconded by Frank Kimball.   Original Motion was withdrawn by Bob Proffitt. 
Bob Proffitt made the following motion:  Members will have access to the official logo files with board approval which will not be withheld unless the use is considered inappropriate.  Seconded by Rick Melville.  Discussion held.  Motion to end discussion by Dave Christie - WB5KFP, and seconded by Josh Beeson – N9GQA.  Vote was held by show of hands with 9 for and 9 against.  The motion was not carried as there was not a majority approval.  
Rick Melville, Treasurer, would like to send out invoices and dues reminders in December.  No one opposes this idea.
Rick Melville made the following motion:  The Treasurer will apply for a BB&T credit card in the name of BGMRC with an appropriate credit limit.   Seconded by Gary Beckstedt.  
Motion by Phyllis Chappell to change the credit limit to $1000.  Seconded by Larry Chappell. 
Discussion held
Scott Royle made a motion for a $2000 credit limit and then withdrew the motion.  
Todd Walker made a motion to end discussion and seconded by Jeff Miller - KA9BJT
Vote held on motion for $1000 limit with the nays carrying the vote- the motion was not approved.  
Scott Royle moved to amend the motion to “The Treasurer will apply for a BB&T credit card in the name of BGMRC with an appropriate credit limit.” Brian Hill seconded.  
Discussion held.
Motion to end discussion by Todd Walker and seconded by Larry Chappell. 
Voice vote was held and the motion carried with all Yea’s and 1 Nay vote. 
  
Adjournment
With no further business noted, a motion for adjournment was made by Todd Walker – WA4TAW, and seconded by Gary Beckstedt – WB4GMB. Motion carried by voice vote with adjournment at 2100 hrs. 

Respectfully Submitted
	Beth A. Walker, Secretary
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